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Item  1.01        Entry Into a Material Definitive Agreement

         On March 29, 2005, the Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors
(the "Compensation Committee") of Capital Trust, Inc. (the "Company") approved a
grant of performance compensation awards (the "Award Agreement") to John R.
Klopp, the Company's chief executive officer and president, pursuant to Mr.
Klopp's employment agreement. The Award Agreement provides for an annual cash
bonus opportunity ("Cash Bonus Award") for 2005 ranging from 100% of Mr. Klopp's
base salary at threshold performance to 200% of Mr. Klopp's base salary at
maximum performance (with a target of 150% of Mr. Klopp's base salary at target
performance). In addition, the Award Agreement provides for an award of
restricted shares ("Restricted Shares Award"), ranging in value from $250,000
should Mr. Klopp achieve threshold performance to $750,000 should Mr. Klopp
achieve maximum performance (with a target of $500,000 should Mr. Klopp achieve
target performance). In each case, the amount of cash earned or the value of the
restricted shares earned will be based on the achievement of the performance
measures established by the Compensation Committee for 2005. These performance
measures include specified amounts of dividends declared per share, net income
per share and gross originated investments at threshold, target and maximum
performance and are weighted 50%, 20% and 30%, respectively. The awards provide
for proration between threshold and maximum performance. The restricted shares
earned under the Restricted Share Award will be subject to further vesting: 50%
of each award earned will vest in equal quarterly installments over the three
year period from the date of issuance and 50% of each award earned will vest on
the fourth anniversary from the date of issuance provided the total shareholder
return during the four-year vesting period is at least 13% per annum. The Cash
Bonus Award and the Restricted Shares Award are subject to the terms of the
Company's Amended and Restated 2004 Long-Term Incentive Plan and the Award
Agreement. The foregoing description is qualified in its entirety by reference
to a form of the Award Agreement, which will be attached as an exhibit to the
Company's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q which the Company intends to file in May
2005.

                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934,
the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                           CAPITAL TRUST, INC.

                                           By:      /s/ John R. Klopp   
                                              --------------------------
                                                Name:    John R. Klopp
                                                Title:   Chief Executive Officer

Date: April 4, 2005
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